CLAY COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE
Jeffrey C. Lyde, Sheriff

215 W. GILBERT
HENRIETTA TX.76365
940/538-5611 FAX: 940/538-5800

DATE: 05/03/2022 @

TO: Clay County Commissioner’s Court
FROM: Jeff Lyde, County Sheriff
SUBJECT: Budget Transfer

Not that it is any news to the Court but, due to the policies concerning oil and gas in the USA from the present
administration, the cost of duel has doubled over the last year. Due to the above fact and the ever-present need
to provide police coverage for the whole county, our fuel line is now without the funds needed to continue to

operate.

Fortunately, not all of the “top-pay” slots are utilized and there is money to be transferred, within the SO budget
that will make it unnecessary to tap into the reserves or general fund in the county. Furthermore, this transfer
should also facilitate fuel coverage for the Clay County Constable’s Office as well.

Therefore, in light of the above, I respectfully request that $50,000 be transferred from line 10-700-105 and
moved into line 10-700-415.

Jeffrey C. Lyde

Clay County Sheriff
Jefflyde@co.clay.tx.us
940-538-5611

NA



